WELLSBORO MUNICIPAL AUTHORITY

SPECIAL MEETING

MARCH 5, 2012

The meeting of the Wellsboro Municipal Authority was called to order by Dennison Young on March 5, 2012 in the Council Room of the John E Dugan Fire Station/Municipal Building. The Pledge of Allegiance was said by all who were present.

ATTENDANCE: Wellsboro Municipal Authority Members: Ed Owlett, Dennison Young and Tom Reindle.

OTHER PRESENT: Borough Manager Daniel K Strausser, Borough Council Members: Joan Hart, Michael Wood, John Sticklin and John Wheeler. Water & Sewer Clerk: Teresa Marshall, SWEPI LP: Joe Stocking and Bill Cavanaugh.

MEDIA: Natalie Kennedy from the Wellsboro Gazette.

The topic for the special meeting was a seismic testing request. Joe Stocking from SWEPI LP did the presentation and provided a map of locations they were interested in for seismic testing. After some discussion on what was being done and what benefits it would provide with the information gathered, a motion was made by Tom Reindl to execute each agreement for seismic testing and Ed Owlett 2nd. The motion was passed. Borough Manager Daniel K Strausser was authorized to sign on behalf of the Authority.

They will be setting up the equipment next week. Joe Stocking will send e-mail updates to Daniel Strausser and anyone else that wanted one.

The motion for the meeting to be adjourned was made by Tom Reindl and 2nd by Ed Owlett. The meeting was adjourned at 4:20 pm.

The minutes were respectfully submitted by Lesa Marshall